
Community donors have yet again made it 

possible for North Olympic Land Trust to 

conserve rich soils in the Dungeness River 

Delta. The conservation of 24-Carrot Farm 

adds 10 acres to nearly 600 acres of 

protected farm land and wildlife habitat. 

On April 3rd, the Land Trust purchased a 

conservation easement on 24-Carrot Farm 

using $175,300 of funds donated by local 

citizens.  The easement ensures this 

quality farmland will be preserved for 

future generations. The final fundraising 

push came from an effort led by local 

grocers that collected donations from 

shoppers passionate about local farms and 

food.  Participating grocers included 

Country Aire, the Port Angeles Farmers 

Market and Good To Go Grocery in Port 

Angeles; Agnew Grocery and Feed; 

Dungeness Valley Creamery and Nashôs 

Organic Produce in the Dungeness area; 

Sunny Farms in Carlsborg; and Red 

Rooster Grocer in Sequim. 

Rich farming soils near the mouth of the Dungeness River are 

among the most productive in our region. This is an effort to 

encourage local healthy foods, promote local jobs and preserve the 

cultural heritage of our region, while                                                                
                                                                            (continued on page 2) 

Volunteer Crew Vital to Restoration Projects 

make a dent in this massive weeding project.   

Quickly, Tuesday afternoons became a regular work 

session.  Over time, additional volunteers became  

involved.  A person or two added on, then a couple 

more.  In no time, it seemed that it was time to give 

themselves a name ï the Stewardship Crew.   

Since 2010, the duties of the Crew have increased.  

North Olympic Land Trust owns 421 acres on 7  

different properties across the peninsula and each has 

its own distinct restoration needs.  
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It started with two people.  When Steve Langley 

and Cal Thomas showed up for a volunteer work 

party in 2010 ï they didnôt know what they were 

getting themselves into!  The project was scotch 

broom eradication at North Olympic Land Trustôs 

Siebert Creek Conservation Area.   

Approximately 4 acres of  this 38-acre  property 

was covered almost exclusively with the invasive 

weed scotch broom.  Stewardship Director Lorrie 

Campbell, Steve, and Cal figured that they would 

need to show up regularly if they were going to 

Thanks to Community Donors, 24-Carrot Farm Conserved! 
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 24-Carrot Farm  tilled for the first time in preparation for row crops this year 



Longtime community volunteer 

coordinator Kathe Smith once said to 

ñnever underestimate the value of a 

volunteerò ï she got that right! 

The crew has weed whacked 

Himalayan blackberries in rainstorms 

on the Pysht River, hand-constructed 

foot trails,  planted trees, and fenced 

parking areas.  They have installed 

kiosks and signs, built a tool shed, 

and hauled gravel.  This crew is 

willing to do anything!  

Restoration can be costly in both time 

and resources.  Thanks to the 

Stewardship Crew, the Land Trust is 

able to efficiently manage the lands it 

owns using this passionate volunteer 

force.  Their generosity ensures the 

restoration of vital lands and allows 

the public access to these places. 

(Stewardship Crew continued from page 1) 
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Leverage Your Gift To North Olympic Land Trust  
On May 15th, The Seattle Foundation will host their annual Big Give campaign.  To participate and support North 

Olympic Land Trust, go to SeattleFoundation.org and donate to the Land Trust.  All donations made on the 15th through 

this website will be partially matched by the Foundation!    
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Cal Thomas and Steve Langley 

while maintaining landscapes                                        

that make the North Olympic 

Peninsula one of  the best places to 

live on earth. Together, we can 

ensure that we keep this pure 

American farmland available for 

farming, not just today but forever.  
  

The Land Trust learned the owners 

of 24-Carrot Farm were considering 

selling last summer. An offer was 

made to the owners for the value of 

the land that would: permanently 

conserve the land for farming, 

provide the current owners with a 

full value price (assuming the 

property would be used for 

development), and allow the land to 

be purchased by a farmer at a 

farmland price.    

The offer that was accepted was 

based on an independent appraisal 

value of the property.  The Land 

Trust put up the community donated 

funds to purchase the development 

rights at appraised value.  Nash 

Organic Produce bought the land at the 

appraised farmland value. Nashôs was 

the logical owner since they already 

operate the Delta Farm which 

surrounds the property on three sides.   

The North Olympic community has a 

history of coming together to raise 

funds to protect local farmland.  Other 

successful projects include: High 

Bridge Shires (2000), Freedom Farm 

(2004), Dungeness Valley Creamery 

(2006), and Finn Hall Farm (2011). 

Zach Pullara holds up Nashôs Organic Carrots 


